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Council of the District of Columbia

Committee on Workforce Development and Government Operations
NOTICE OF PUBLIC OVERSIGHT HEARING

1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Room 111, Washington, D.C. 20004

THE COMMITTEE ON WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT
AND GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS
COUNCILMEMBER CAROL SCHWARTZ, CHAIR

ANNOUNCES A PUBLIC OVERSIGHT HEARING ON

THE PROPOSED RELOCATION
OF THE METROPOLITAN POLICE DEPARTMENT HEADQUARTERS
TO A LEASED FACILITY AT 225 VIRGINIA AVENUE, S.E. AND POTENTIAL
FUTURE USES FOR 300 INDIANA AVENUE/300 C STREET, N.W.

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 6, 2007, 9:00 A.M.

THE JOHN WILSON BUILDING
1350 PENNSYLVANIA AVENUE, N.W.
ROOM 412
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20004

Councilmember Carol Schwartz, Chair of the Committee on Workforce
Development and Government Operations, announces a Public Oversight Hearing
on the Proposed Relocation of the Metropolitan Police Department Headquarters to
a Leased Facility at 225 Virginia Avenue, S.E. and Potential Future Uses for 300
Indiana Avenue/300 C Street, N.W. The hearing will be held on Wednesday, June 6,
2007, at 9:00 a.m. in the Room 412, of the John A. Wilson Building, 1350 Pennsylvania
Avenue, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20004.

The purpose of this hearing is to discuss with the Office of Property Management
the proposed move of the headquarters of the Metropolitan Police Department from 300
Indiana Avenue, N.W. to a leased facility at 225 Virginia Avenue, S.E. The Council
approved the annual $6.5 million lease but has yet to sign off on an agreement for needed
renovations. Both the lease agreement and plans for facility improvements will be
covered at the hearing. There will also be a discussion of what to do with the space that
would be freed up by MPD's move and with the space that was recently vacated when the
main branch of the Department of Motor Vehicles moved from the building in April. The
DMV used 300 C Street, N.W. as its address because it was entered from the side of the
building facing C Street.

Those who wish to testify should contact Andrew Gerst of the Committee on

Workforce Development and Government Operations by e-mail at agerst@dccouncil.us
or by telephone at (202) 724-8105 by Monday, June 4, 2007. E-mail contacts to Mr.
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Gerst should include the full name, title, and affiliation (if applicable) of the person(s)
testifying. Witnesses should bring 15 copies of their written testimony to the hearing.
Representatives of organizations will be allowed a maximum of five (5) minutes for oral
presentation and individuals will be allowed a maximum of three (3) minutes for oral
presentation. All written testimony will be included in the record in its entirety.

If you are unable to testify at the hearing, written statements are encouraged and
will be made a part of the official record. Copies of written statements should be
subrnitted to the Secretary of the Council, 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Suite 5,
Washington, D.C. 20004, no later than 5:30 p.m., Wednesday, June 20, 2007.
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